
two large salt water lakes would provide additional facilities for

recreation and that the tidal dams, locks and gates could serve as

foundations for an international highway connecting the present

coastal highuays in Maine and New Brunswick . The Commission

recognized that the existence of a high pool in Passarnaquoddy Bay

might stimulate greater traffic to shipping points in the areas

In the Commission's view, the project nould not be detrinental to

the region's important sardine industry and would have only a

minor effect on other fisheries if appropriate remedial measures

were undertaken .

This problem was first referred to the Commission by the

Governments of the United States and Canada on Pugust 2 . 1956, in

accordance with Article 9 of the Boundary 3aters Treaty of 1909 #

Under this authorization, the Commission established the Interg

national Passamaquoddy Engineering Board and the International

Passamaquoddy Fisheries Board . Membership on the Boards eansisted

of two representatives each from Canada and the United States ,

In April, 1960, shortly after both Boards had presented their

Reports to the Commission, a public hearing was held in Calais,

Maine, for the purpose of receiving the testimony of all parties

interested in the findings set forth in the Boardts reports . As a

result of these investigations and the Commissionts subsequent

deliberations, the Commission prepared the final Report to

Governments which was released today .

This Report is being studied carefully by both

Governments and a copy has been sent to the Province of New

Brunswick .


